Ed,

In 2004-05 the district budgeted $552,000 in revenue from the common school fund and $426,000 in expenditures for related expenditures.  In late April of 2005, the District received $675,055 in categorical aid to compensate us for the purchase of school library materials purchased

during the 2004-05 school year.   At year end for 2004-05, the District

had only expended $382,000 school library materials, so we were about

$293,000 under what would be expected.   Because we did not spend as

much as we received in categorical aid, we are required to expend an additional $293,000 this year.

The District has decided to satisfy our obligation for 2004-05 by requiring a minimum per pupil expenditure of at least $13.36 per pupil on school library materials at each of the District's building LMC's. Each building program (Function/SubFunction 222000-222xxx)  needs to expend at least $13.36 per pupil (2005 3rd Friday count) from CSF eligible accounts (Objects 431, 432, 433, 434, 435, 439) if we are to satisfy our 2005 obligation. 

33 schools budgeted less than $13.36 to CSF eligible accounts.  Schools are being asked to reaalocate formula funds to meet this level of expenditures.

The final 2005-06 budget included $675,004 in Common School Fund Revenue and the same amount in expenditures.  If each of our building programs commits at least $13.36 per pupil to the purchase of school library materials this year, we will take care of our 2004-05 obligation to the State, but we will not ensure that we meet our current obligations. In the future, we plan on ensuring for adequate and equitable school library materials expenditures by segregating support for library materials at a per pupil level that will satisfy the  level of categorical aid we annually receive.

The parameters of the Common School Fund are pretty complex.  The Department of Public Instruction  maintains a number of web pages that deal directly with the Common School Fund . An overview or explanation of the Common School Fund can be found at http://dpi.wi.gov/imt/csf_expl.html  

A very informative webpage dedicated to questions about the Common School Fund can be found at http://dpi.wi.gov/imt/csfqanda.html 

A very helpful table listing the types of purchases that are eligible for support from Common School Fund money can be found at http://dpi.wi.gov/imt/csf_purc.html 
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